
 

 

The Messenger 
MAY 2017 NEWSLETTER 

message from 
REVEREND TRISH 
Gratitude 
I’ve got a bad case of “the writer’s block.”  Not because there aren’t a 

thousand things I could say about Easter and the tremendous joy that was 

inspired…but because whenever I try to put into words my deep sense of 

gratitude toward this community and a remarkable God who still surprises 

me, they inevitably do not do it justice. 

My husband and I were talking last night…we figure we’ve lived here al-

most ten years.  And in that time, between the two of us, we’ve probably 

written about 700 sermons, welcomed the Christ Child about 35 times 

(two services per minister, each Christmas Eve), and celebrated the Risen 

One approximately 45 times (again, two or three services per minister, 

each Easter Sunday).  And in all that time and work, I’ve never experienced 

the kind of joy and light as I did on Easter Sunday here at First Christian 

Church of North Kansas City.  It was spectacular!!! 

And it could not have happened without a whole slew of folks who rolled 

up their sleeves during the week to clean and decorate, move furniture 

and wait by locked doors, cook bacon and pray without ceasing.  You 

played instruments and crafted prayers, you arrived early and stayed late, 

you brewed coffee and led worship.  But it especially could not have hap-

pened without you, who greeted and welcomed, embraced and sang 

praise. 

So, though the words hardly do it justice, hear me say THANK YOU!  

Thank you for loving the Lord with such expectation and such faithfulness 

that you didn’t even blink an eye when asked to sit and pray for one more 

hour…or wash your 98th plate…or go searching for more bulletins…or vac-

uum up dirt that jumped out of top heavy tulip pots.   

But most of all, thank you for loving the church with such loyalty and per-

sistence that you didn’t even blink an eye when God showed up …again…

for the 6th or the 65th time here at FCC! And thank you for allowing me to 

be a tiny part of it all!  What a gift it is, to serve with and for you… 

Peace…Rev. Trish+ 

John Hodges 
Ron Perryn 
Ilene Blogin 
Family & friends of Jimmy Arndt 
Jr. 
Holland & Mary White 
Darlene Logan 
Dottie Babb 
Tom Fisher 
Walter Jones 
Crystal Stephens 
Agnes Forson 
Betty Sue Cliff 
Dan Rosson 
Joann Preston 
Jackie Stewart 
Valerie Lipari 
Hannah Neilson 
Roberta Lowman 
Beverly Sue Ryan 
Jim Holladay 
Sam Lane 
Karen Norton 
Jim Willett 
Maria, Veronica Lara’s cousin 
David Edds, Veronica Lara’s uncle  
Johnny Cliff 
Carl Neilson 
Greg Clapper 
Emmrie Stewart 
 
Please notify the office for any up-
dates or corrections regarding prayer 
requests. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How About a Road Trip? 

The 2017 General Assembly is July 

8-12, 2017 in Indianapolis.  More 

information is available at 

www.kcdisciples.org or 

ga.disciples.org. 

 

 
the people came 

APRIL  
Attendance and Giving 
 
Attendance         4/2            4/9          4/16        4/23 
Worship              103           106           185            95 
Sunday School     40              36              31            33 
Tithing               6497         2883         9863       2624 



 

 

to the 

CONGREGATION 
Announcements 
Campalooza at Tall Oaks 

Make your way out to Tall Oaks for 
the first annual Spring fundraiser, 
Campalooza on May 6, from 4:00-

8:00 pm! For $15 per individual or $20 per couple, you 
can enjoy “brinner (that’s ‘breakfast for dinner’) and 
beer,” live music, wagon rides, inflatables, and camp 
tours. If you’d like to register online (there’s a $5 dis-
count, if you do), you can do so at talloaks.org.  Scholar-
ships are available.  If you would like to carpool, please 
contact the church office.  Louise Jones has offered to 
chauffer and/or lead the way. 

Sunday Funday 

Come join in the fun and games on Sun-

day, May 7th!  It all starts with $1 pizza 

slices at noon and board games at 12:30 pm in the 

lounge!  Bring a favorite game, a beverage or a snack 

(optional).  Last month eight of us enjoyed a friendly 

game of Spinner dominoes!  (Game Days will continue 

on the 1st Sunday of each month.)  Then, at 1:30, we’ll 

play Pickleball down at the Chicken N Pickle, followed 

that evening at 6:30 with Bible Café. 

Bible Cafe 

It's free. It's fun.  It's fabulous!!  Each 
week will focus on a unique aspect of our 
communal life together!  Child care is 
available.  During the month of May, the 

schedule will be: 

May 7  Study 
May 14 No Bible Café—Mother’s Day 
May 21 1:00 Kite Day—No evening Bible Café  
May 28 No Bible Café—Memorial Day Weekend 
 

Interested in Baptism? 

Contact Rev. Trish (revtrish@fccnkc.org) if 
you or your child would like to be bap-
tized! We will have a baptismal retreat 
May  13th (an all day exploration of the faith at Tall 
Oaks), followed by the service of Baptism on June 4, 
Pentecost Sunday. 

Mother’s Day 

Local Church Life invites you to a cake 
and punch reception in honor of the 
women of our church on Mother’s Day, 
May 14th at 10:30am in the lounge.  We 

are blessed to have women who mother and raise us, 
and spiritual mothers who also help us grow in our 
faith.  Blessed are the women who mother us! 

Bible & Brew  

We're talking Bible, current events, per-
sonal stories, and prayer over a cup of 
coffee, local brew, or something with a 
twist.  Join us on May 15 from 5:30-6:30 (you can come 
and go as needed) at Colony Espresso and Beer Co. 
found at 312 Armour Road (just down the road from 
FCC). 

First Fireside Chat 

Join us May 21 at noon in the Lounge; a 
light lunch will be provided.  This is your 
opportunity to learn about the Board re-
structure, share your thoughts, and dis-
cuss how to ensure that our leadership 

structure reflects our current congregation. 

Kite Day 

Come fly with us on May 21st at 1:00 in 
Macken Park. Bring a sack lunch and a 
kite.  Everyone is welcome. 

Even if you don't want to fly a kite come and 
eat lunch with us. We will have some kites available if you 
don't have one.  

Cakes for Micah 

It’s that time again! Our church will be provid-

ing the 50 cakes for the Micah Ministries at 

Independence Blvd. Christian Church on Mon-

day, May 22nd.  The preferred cake size is 

9x13 in aluminum pans.  Cake pans will be available in the 

lounge between services on Sunday, May 14th.   Please sign-

up and take a pan and return with your baked cake to the 

sacristy on Sunday, May 21st.   If you are interested in baking 

and/or helping with the 2:00 pm delivery on the 22nd  – 

please contact Jana Lane (jana@lane.net or 816-803-5262) or 

Dina Barbian (816-877-7583).   Thank you, in advance, for 

helping with this wonderful ministry! 

A Note About the Minister  

Rev. Trish will be out of the office Monday, May 

15-Saturday, May 20 while she attends the Festi-

val of Homeletics in San Antonio.  If you have an 

emergency, please call the church office.  Rev. 

Trish will be checking email and voicemail regularly. 

DWM Giving Update 

In the past 7 months we have averaged $37.86 

per month from Perkins to add to our support of 

the following projects. 

Children's Center - Synergy Services    $137.83 (Sept,Oct,Nov)  

Missionary Partners - Haiti  $95.77 (Dec,Jan,Feb) 

Our project for Mar/Apr/May is Church World Services - 

School Kits.  The project for Jun/Jul/Aug is Clay County 

Clothes Closet.  Much thanks to all that support DWM and our 

projects. —Louise Jones, DWM Treasurer 

Thank You! 

Local Church Life would like thank those that 
purchased the flowers that adorned our sanc-
tuary on Easter Sunday morning!  The lilies, 
hyacinths, and tulips were beautiful and so 

special as they were in memory or in honor of our loved 
ones.  A special thank you to Nancy Lee for coordinating the 
flower orders and delivery! 

Summer Camp at Tall Oaks 

It seems hard to imagine, but Tall Oaks 
Summer Church Camp will be here be-
fore we know it! Early bird registration 
ends May 1.  You may register online at talloaks.org or see 
Rev. Trish for registration forms.  There ARE scholarships 
available, so make plans now, to attend this life-enriching 
experience! 

Looking Ahead 

Any parent and youth who would like to engage 
in the planning and implementation of a youth 
group here at FCC, is invited to stay June 4th 
(following the second worship service), for an 

informal brainstorming and planning session in the lounge.  
We want to hear from you!!  

 

 



 

 

messages from 
MINISTRY 
Get Connected 
DISCIPLES WOMEN’S MINISTRY 

wǳǘƘ ϧ ǘƘŜ DƻŘ ²Ƙƻ wƻŎƪŜŘ IŜǊ ²ƻǊƭŘ Sitting Tight for Mr. 

Right—Our noble Ruth is about to discover the impediment 

that stands in the way of her marriage to Boaz.  WE’RE from 

the future…do we KNOW the dreadful news?  For our continu-

ing study, we invite you to join us in the DCC Room, May 1, at 

9:30 am.   If you have questions or want more information, please contact 

Marty Burke (781-7881). 

DEBORAH GROUP MINISTRY 

The Deborah Group will  meet on May 11th and May 25th with a  Social Sack 

Supper at 6:00 pm and the meeting at 6:30.  We are studying the book, Having 

a Mary Heart in a Martha World: Finding Intimacy with God in the Busyness of 

Life by Joanna Weaver. We are about to finish this study and take a Summer 

Break. Be on the watch for our Fall plans. 

TEAM AND TABLE MINISTRY 

Team 2A (8:30)  
 Elders    Deacons 
Dennis Kenslow   Marty Burke 
Walt Lane   Edna Kenslow—Communion Cleanup 
Chuck Logan   Loren Kerby 
Larry Moss   Jana Lane—Communion Prep 
     Robin Lane  
    Rita Moss—Communion Cleanup 
    Ellen Stewart 
    Donna Thompson 
Team 2B (11:00)  
Larry Satterly   Dina Barbian 
    Paul Youtsey 
 

May Care Calls — Vicki Kistler 

May Hospital Calls — Dennis Kenslow 

Coffee Service for May — DCC’s 

LAY LEADER & ASSISTANT TELLER MINISTRY  

Lay Leaders/Tellers for May are: 

 8:30        11:00  Assistant Teller 

7       Kay Lunsford Antonio Fragoso  Edna Kenslow 

14     Twyla Smith  Mary Hicks  Joann Blackburn 

21     Mark Brewer Jeff Tennant  Lois Kuhlman 

28     Bob Seely  Patty Webb  Marty Burke 

May 
BIRTHDAYS 
and Anniversaries 
1 Katie McCosh 
3 Farrell & Mary Morrow 
5 Ellen Rucker 
8 Alana Fragoso 
9 Matt Perryn 
 Ed & Marty Burke 
11 Brock Dye 
 Debbie Matteson 
12 Eric Rucker 
14 Kathy Stewart 
 Kelly Thompson 
16 Rachel Lane 
 Keith Kauer 
17 Jodelle Alexander 
 Matthew Magee 
 Lindsey Ramirez 
 Jacob Stewart 
19 Ron & Karen Perryn 
20 Josh Erickson 
 Erin Stewart 
 Kathy Youtsey 
21 Bear & Vicki Kistler 
22 Chris & Christy Boswell 
23 Jeff Hodges 
24 Walter Jones 
 Jack Lane 
 Fred Morrow 
25 Jason & Cristie Sharpsteen 
26 Mark Brewer 
 Walt & Jana Lane 
 David & Ellen Rucker 
27 Glenn Turpin 
29 John Hiner 
 Dennis & Edna Kenslow 
 Roger & Patty Perryn 
31  Gary & Beverly Marr 

First Christian Church 

of North Kansas City  
2018 Gentry Street 

North Kansas City, MO  64116 

816-842-2341 

Sunday Worship Times  
8:30 am Traditional Service 
10:00 am Sunday School 
11:00 Praise & Worship Service 
 
Office Hours: M-Th 9:30 am-1:30 pm  
E-mail: office@fccnkc.org 
Website: www.loveourchurch.org 

free lunch   
HOT DOGS 
Served in April 
 

4/5  685 

4/12 689 

4/19 575 
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